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Dear Mr Laurie 
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Telephone +6173719 7300 
Email tra nsportand mainroads@rninisteria l.qld.gov.au 
Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au 

I refer to petition number 3087-19 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Steve Andrew MP, 
Member for Mirani on 2 April 2019 requesting safety upgrades to the Anzac Street pedestrian 
crossing at Sarina. 

Safety is Queensland Rail's number one priority. Queensland Rail has acknowledged the 
feedback raised regarding the Anzac Street pedestrian crossing and is currently looking at options 
to address this issue for the local community. 

The Anzac Street level crossing in Sarina is currently protected with flashing lights and half-boom 
gates, and the adjacent pedestrian level crossing has an active pedestrian audio and visual 
alarm. 

These current safety controls at the crossing are compliant with national safety regulations, 
however, Queensland Rail acknowledges the importance of the community feedback and will 
continue to work with local stakeholders on this issue. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


